“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Wednesday, May 11, 2016
Location:  Goldsboro Housing Authority 
11:30am
In Attendance:
LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe  (Regional Lead/CA Lead)
Kareem McDuffie, Explosive Achievers Incorporated  (Alternate Lead/Webmaster) (Phone)
Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Works (Coordinated Assessment Lead)
Bertha Byerson, Volunteer of America

Janice Sauls, Salvation Army

Zachary Branch, NC Works

Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co
Pamela Gonzalez, UCare 

Sunny Wilkins, UCare

Leigh  Ann Hardee, UCare

Linda Holden-Cox, Wayne Uplift

Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe

Liz Makley, Family Endeavors (Phone)

Ashely Pinkin, Family Endeavors (Phone)

Penny Ford, Family Endeabors (Phone)

Gloria McDuffie, Community (Phone)

1. Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:43am.  LaTasha welcomed everyone for attending.
2. Introductions:  Introductions was made.  There were five attendees by phone.
3. Review and Approval of Minutes from May 11, 2016:  Minutes were reviewed.  A motion to accept and approve the minutes was made by Sue Procter and second by Pamela Gonzales. The motion carried. 
4. Agency Spotlight  - There was no presentation.  LaTasha encouraged agencies to sign up for the agency spotlight.
5. Review of Balance of State Steering Committee Meeting (June 7, 2016):

a. See Short Meeting Summary :  Committee members reviewed the printed short 

           summary from the June 7th BoS meeting attached to the meeting’s agenda
6. Down East Coordinated Assessment Update

a. Update:  LaTasha gave the update for Down East Coordinated Assessment. She stated that thus far the Dropbox is working well for those agencies involved in the CA. 
b. Review of Monthly Numbers. LaTasha reported as of today’s dates there are approximately 14 individuals on the waitlist for rapid re-housing, permanent supportive housing, and emergency shelter services.  
c. BoS CA Exchange: The CA Exchange call is the second Tuesday of the month both  Gabriela Gonzalez  and LaTasha attended this month’s call.  Gabriela reported that this month’s call discussed the use of Google Docs, not as a requirement but as a recommendation. It can more quickly generate reports there are needed. BoS is trying to incorporate the VI-SPDAT into HMIS. The goal is to have it in place by the end of 2016.  At this time, the 2 page Screening and Diversion tool will not be incorporated into the HMIS.

Gabriela, also report that she and LaTasha met with the Goldsboro Housing Authority’s Executive Director and its legal Counsel regarding their involvement with the Coordinated Assessment process.  She stated that it was a successful meeting and they expressed their interest in participating.  Additionally Gabriela talked about the PCC meeting that takes place on a quarterly basis and how it will be beneficial if our housing committee will also be represented at that meeting.
Family Endeavors representatives, Liz, Makely report they have VI-SPDATs that cover the Down East region and wanted to know how to best get them were they needed to be.  Bertha Byerson, of Volunteer of America also stated that she have VI-SPDATs  that needs to be submitted. LaTasha stated that that she could get them information to access the Dropbox to upload their information. 
7. CoC Program Funding Update:  LaTasha reported the Registration Process has opened for the CoC funding process.  She informed that it is a step that has to be completed by the Balance of State office.  She reported that HUD will be accepting New Projects during this cycle. She shared the each committee will have to submit a name for a representative for the Scorecard committee. LaTasha reported the Janice Johnson served in this role last year. She asked the group if there were any objections to asking Ms. Jonson to serve in this capacity again. The group was in agreement that Ms. Johnson taking this role if she is willing to.  LaTasha will reach out to Ms. Johnson to see if she is interested in serving in this role again this year. 
8. ESG Update: Each ESG applicant report of the projects.



 Janice Sauls (Salvation Army) reported they completed served 11indivduals during the month.



Linda Holden-Cox (Wayne Uplift) reported that they have 4 families they are working with to



provide rental and deposit assistance as well as other assistance.


 Pamela Gonzalez (UCare) reported that she has intake staff that is going through the required 


training.  They served 2 clients assisting with rent and utilities. She said that their shelter had 


an issue with bedbugs, she spoke with Michael Leach of the ESG office, he said ESG funds 


could be used for treatment as it is a direct expense for the shelter.  

9. Sampson County Mobile Meeting:  Pamela Gonzalez and Sunny Wilkins gave an update on the planning for the mobile meeting in Sampson County for the month of June.  It will be at the Piggly Wiggly upstairs in their meeting room. If necessary they will contact members of the Lenoir County mobile committee as well as other members from Sampson County for further assistance and/or ideas. LaTasha stressed the our goal is to engage new members/attendees at from Sampson County at the meeting. 
10. Proposed Regional Committee Restructuring Feed Back Discussion: LaTasha updated the group that our feedback was submitted to the BoS office. We now have to wait from the Restructuring Committee to review feedback and offer any other proposed plan. The BoS office will have it final proposal on their website by May 31st.
11. Agency Updates:  
Janice Sauls (Salvation Army) reported that they have a garden open to the public to have access to fresh fruits and vegetables. 

Michelle Gooding (Eastpointe) reported that the Shelter Care Plus application process is now closed.   
Bertha Beyerson ( VoA) reported they will have their 1st Annual Yard Sale  on Saturday, June 4th in downtown Durham.  She invited members to donate items.

12. Adjournment:  A Motion to adjourn was made by Sue Procter and was second by Michelle Gooding.  The meeting adjourned at 12:48pm
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, June 8, 2016  –Piggly Wiggly Meeting Room, Sampson County
Time:  11:30 am
